
Roberts ES SDMC Meeting Minutes 

Thursday, March 24, 2022 

 

Attendees: Trealla Epps, Latasha Owens, Sima Zaza, Mary Estrada, Eydie Docherty, 

Caitlin Heaton, Carrie Cornelius, Jenny Beech, Kendra Salas, Kristina Tran 

 

• Transitioning to In-Person Campus Visitors:  Mrs. Epps discussed the following 

areas as we transition back to in-person campus visitors. 

o Parent volunteers  

▪ Can have visitors back on campus 

▪ Resuming field trips 

▪ Resuming library and garden volunteers 

▪ Holding off on café volunteers 

o School tours 

▪ April and May dates scheduled 

o Parents attending performances 

▪ 1st grade dance performance-during the day 

▪ 3rd grade music performance-during the day 

o Other campus events 

▪ 2nd grade Living Museum 

▪ International Festival 

▪ Camp-out 

▪ Carnival 

▪ 5th grade Exhibition 

▪ 3rd grade Business Fair 

▪ Grade-levels can put things back on the calendar 

 

• Planning Ahead for the 22-23 School Year:  As we begin to plan for the upcoming 

school year what Ms. Epps would like feedback from staff and PTO on the following 

areas. 

o Resources to Support Curriculum 

▪ What things do we have to support the classroom environment?  

▪ Standardize curriculum items from the district (Really Great Reading) 

o Supports for IB 

o Professional Development  

▪ Lead4Ward 

o Classroom materials 

o Other items 

▪ Survey will be created to capture all the resources needed for grade-level 

and school-wide; PTO will help to put in place; goal is to place order before 

the end of the school year 

▪ Social Studies curriculum 

▪ Approach to vocabulary (Into Reading) 

▪ More technology so we can be closer to 1:1; still cannot purchase 

technology with school funds yet 

▪ Writers in the Schools (WITS) 

▪ Handwriting curriculum 

▪ Classroom materials: book bags, classroom library, etc. 

▪ District-sponsored competitions: Name that Book, Math, Odyssey of the 

Mind, etc. After-School clubs can be used with ESSER funds. 

• Include parents to help volunteer and with practices 



 

 

 

• Budget for 22-23 School Year 

o District is looking to move to an FTE model; we currently have a decentralized 

budget; FTE is a fixed model.  Once the district has finalized the plan, Ms. Epps 

will share with the SDMC.  The committee asked if PTO could pay for full-time 

contract positions in the event we do not have enough allocated under the new 

model.  Ms. Epps explained that the only positions the PTO can help support are 

hourly positions and district approved contracted positions.   

 

Meeting adjourned 4:14pm.  

 

 


